
DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Week 5 Monday 14th - Friday 18th August 2017 
Science Week 
 
Thursday 17th August 2017 
OôConnor Step Day 
 
Friday 18th August 2017 
Diocesan Athletics Carnival 
 
Week 6 Monday 21st - Friday 25th August 2017 
Bookweek 
 
Thursday 24th August 2017 - 5pm 
Open Garden Meeting 
 
Week 7 Monday 28th - Friday 1st September 2017 
Literacy & Numeracy Week 
 
Wednesday 13th September 2017 - 2:30pm 
Assembly Year 2 & 3/4 presenting 
 
Friday 22nd September 2017 
Last day of Term 3 
 
Monday  9th October 2017 
Students return for Term 4 

Dear Parents 
Our 2017 NAPLAN results have been sent 
home today with Year 3 and 5 students. If 
any parents feel they would like to discuss 
their childôs NAPLAN results with either 
myself or the relevant class teacher, please 
do not hesitate to contact the school for an 
appointment. At St Mary of the Angels we 
use these tests for diagnostic purposes to 
identify areas of strength and weakness in 
our school programs and to create 
individual plans to improve your childôs 
learning. 
This year we have had some outstanding 
performances by individual students and we 
achieved above the national average in 
every area of both Year 3 and 5 tests.  We 
are also very pleased with individual 
student growth in all areas where this 
information is available to us. Across school 
results have allowed us to pinpoint some 
areas where we may be able to concentrate 
explicit teaching to further improve student 
growth next year. If you would like to 
discuss your childôs results, please make an 
appointment with your childôs teacher or 
myself.  
 
Our Lady of Fatima Pilgrimage 
This year marks 100 years since the last 
Apparition of Mary to the Fatima visionaries 
in Portugal. Since the late 1950s, the 
Confraternity of Christ the Priest, a religious 
order based in the Diocese of Wagga 
Wagga, has been in possession of the 
Pilgrim Statue of Our Lady of Fatima, 
originating from Fatima Portugal in 1949. 
This statue travels throughout Australia 
promoting devotion to the Immaculate Heart 
of Mary and the apparitions of Our Lady of 
Fatima. The travelling statue had a 
significant impact on the various Australian 
Dioceses and Parishes that it visited in 
1965.  
In recognition of the significance of the 
Fatima apparitions, the Armidale Diocese 
are hosting a pilgrimage of the blessed 
statue of Our Lady of Fatima which will be 
visiting our parish and school this week. 
Father Gerard Ryan of the Confraternity will 
bring the statue to Guyra on Thursday 17th 
August 2017. On this day students at St 
Mary of the Angels will join together at 
1:45pm to participate in a mini pilgrimage 
into the Church to celebrate this important 
event followed by the reciting of the rosary. 
Families are also invited to join our parish 
community at a special mass 
commemorating the visit of the Our Lady of 
Fatima statue to be held at the St Mary of 
the Angels Catholic Church at 6pm on 
Thursday 17th August. This mass will be 
followed by a brief address from Father 
Gerard Ryan.  
We hope to see you and to share in this 
special occasion with us! 
 
NAPLAN READINESS TESTING 
In preparation for 2018 our school will be 

conducting NAPLAN readiness testing with 
students in Year 3 and 5. This is more 
about the process than student results. 
Testing will take place in the week 
beginning 28th August.  
 
Science Week 
St Mary of the Angels joined other schools 
across the nation to celebrate National 
Science Week. Excited students rotated 
through five separate science groups. 
Activities included investigating  
fingerprints, creating balloon towers, and 
building structures using marshmallows, 
toothpicks and pasta. Students constructed 
aluminium foil boats to test how many coins 
or marbles each boat could hold. Another 
activity involved studying compost and how 
worms help to keep the soil healthy. Rocket 
science  and the effect of air pressure was 
a popular activity and minds were 
challenged by Miss Martin with a multitude 
of hands on problem solving tasks.  
 
Open Garden Meeting 
Planning is well under way for our Open 
Gardens Event to be held on 11th and 12th 
November. This will be a huge undertaking 
for us and we will need the help of our 
entire parent body. If you are willing to 
assist on the weekend and are able to help 
with cooking, please contact Sharon or 
Alison Colvin so we can add you to our list. 
Our next meeting will be held at 5pm on 
Thursday 24th August.  
 
School Photoôs 2018 
We have already booked in school photoôs 
for 2018. Next year MSP Photography will 
be here to take our school photoôs on 
Wednesday 4th April. Please pop this date 
in your diary.  
 
Diocesan Athletics Carnival 
This Friday we have a squad of 19 students 
who will be competing at the Diocesan 
Athletics Carnival in Tamworth this Friday. 
Good luck to all of these students.   
 
School Fees 
School Fees for Term 3 are now due. 
Please check to see that your fees are up 
to date. We are able to offer a weekly, 
fortnightly or monthly direct debit payment 
option to all parents. Please contact the 
office if you would like to set a payment 
plan up.  
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
Sharon Wittig 
Principal 

St Mary of the Angels Primary School 
PO Box 254 (Wirruna Street) GUYRA NSW 2365 
Ph 6779 1661 Fax 6779 2016 Email admin@stmarysguyra.catholic.edu.au 
Website www.stmarysguyra.catholic.edu.au 
 

TERM 3 WEEK 5 Wednesday 16th August 2017 

You make me feel 

special, Lord,  

Not because of 

anything I have done, 

or because of what I 

havenõt done,  

or because of what I 

might do in the future, 

but just because you 

love me.  

Weekend Mass Times 

 

Saturday Guyra (every Saturday)  6pm 
1st Sunday of the month  Ben Lomond  9am 
2nd Sunday   Guyra  9am 
3rd Sunday   Wards Mistake 9am 
4th Sunday    Guyra   9am 
5th Sunday    Guyra  9am 

Hot Lunch Roster 
 

Morning - Terry Varley 

Afternoon - Kate Wesley 



 
 
 
 
 

 

Transition 
Zac Jones for his amazing pattern making. Great work Zac! 

Dylan Maguire for interacting well with other students. 
Isabella Hayes for her amazing work with reading.  

Lucy Koina for her amazing and positive attitude to everyone and everything  
at school. We will all miss you Lucy. All the best at your new school.  

 
K/1 

Clara Bradford for the excellent effort that she puts into all her work.  
Charles Drew for his amazing contributions to class discussions in Science.  

Rachael Jackson for being a kind and considerate class member.  
Logan Lockyer for his excellent answers in Church and Religion lessons. Wow Logan! 

Isabell Brazier-Kraan for her excellent use of sentences and choice of verbs.  
Sienna Nguyen for using amazing verbs during writing groups.  

Noah Brennan for his excellent reading at Church. Great work Noah! 
Archie Foster for excellent work in Mathematics. Great addition Archie .  

Tom Graham for using amazing strategies in Maths to help with addition! Great work.  
 

Year 2 
Lacey Cruickshank for always having a positive attitude throughout the term. Great work Lacey! 

Amber Writer for her consistent effort in Maths and always trying  
her best. Keep up the fabulous work Amber! 

Jack Campbell for his constant improvement with his reading! Youõre doing a fantastic job Jack! 
 

3/4 
Ethan Tribe is working consistently to recall multiplication facts. Keep up the hard work Ethan! 

Courtney Spradbrow is working hard to add quality to her writing. Great Work Courtney  
on always striving to put in that little bit extra in your learning.   

Anna Grills for the fantastic work that she does in Mathletics and the results  
that are resulting from this. Well done Anna 

Daniel Grills is showing on task learning during Literacy and Mathematical sessions. Well done Dan! 
Shanae Wark for being on task with Essential Assessment work as well  

as being happy to be challenged with her learning.  
 

5/6 
Ryan Jones for his commitment to being a good role model and school leader in our school this term. 

Tinny Nguyen for his excellent work in literacy tasks especially with spelling and writing. 
Brooke Newberry for her outstanding use of multiplication and division  

strategies and problem solving skills. 
Ben Reinke for his engagement and motivation when learning with technology  

in Geography, English and Religion.  

Happy Birthday  

 A super Happy Birthday to Ben Reinke , 

who celebrated his birthday       

yesterday! Many happy returns!  



 


